
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

December 4, 2012 

 
Agenda Item: 5.2 

 
Subject:   Approval of Amendment of Agreement - separate operating licenses—Eden 

Medical Center dba San Leandro Hospital, Sutter Medical Center, Castro Valley, 
Chabot College and Las Positas College 

 

 
 
Background: Chabot College, through the programs of the Health and Natural Science 
Division, has maintained longstanding clinical relationships with various hospitals and healthcare 
facilities in the region to provide clinical experiences outside the standard classroom setting. 
Among these hospitals is Eden Medical Center, a California nonprofit public benefit corporation, 
located at 20103 Lake Chabot Road, Castro Valley, California and San Leandro Hospital, a 
California nonprofit public benefit corporation with facilities located at 13855 East 14th Street, San 
Leandro, California.  

 
Past actions by the Board of Trustees approval for similar clinical agreements on January 
19, 2010, with Children’s Hospital and Research Center, Oakland, for Surgical Technology, Las 
Positas College, Agenda 5.6; on December 8, 2009, with Stanford Hospital and Clinics, Las 
Positas College, Agenda 5.4; on March 18, 2003, Clinical Agreements with Various Hospitals and 
Healthcare Facilities, Chabot College, Agenda 5.4; August 21, 2001, Clinical Agreements with 
Various Hospitals and Healthcare Facilities, Agenda 5.6.d, May 18, 2010 under item 5.5. 

 
Recommended Action:   That the Board of Trustees approve the proposed Amendment to the 
agreement with Eden Medical Center, located at 20103 Lake Chabot Road, Castro Valley, 
California; and dba San Leandro Hospital, located at 13855 East 14th Street, San Leandro 
California, Sutter Medical Center, Castro Valley, Chabot College and Las Positas College for the 
period December 1, 2012 through May 1, 2014.  It is recommended the Board accepts that Eden 
Medical Center and San Leandro reflect two acute care facilities currently organized to operate 
under one license will now operate under separate, respective licenses. It is further recommended 
that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the Amendment on 
behalf of the District. 
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